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March 15th, 2017  

  

  

  

  

Dear Parents and Guardians:  

  

In June 2009, the former Western School District passed a number of motions pertaining to the 

reorganization of the Corner Brook school system. As part of these motions it was planned that 

both Humber Elementary and St. Gerard’s Elementary would close with both student populations 

attending a new K-6 school at an appropriately renovated G.C. Rowe building. As the renovations 

to make G.C. Rowe an appropriate K-6 school are scheduled to be completed prior to September 

2017, the motion of 2009 will be implemented for the upcoming 2017-2018 school year.  

  

The District has prepared an information package which contains details of the proposed changes 

for these K-6 schools. Members of the school community are encouraged to review the information 

package to become familiar with the process. This package can be found on the District website: 

www.nlesd.ca/schools/schoolreview/2017/systemcbh.jsp.  

  

Should you have any questions about this process or would like to provide feedback to the 

Newfoundland and Labrador English School District, please contact Mr. Paul Rose, Senior 

Education Officer, at 637-4623 or paulrose@nlesd.ca.    

  

Sincerely,  

  

  

Eugene May  

(Acting) Assistant Director of Education – Programs/Western  
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